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" UNITED STATES GOF AMERICA

ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

In the matter of:

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF

Docket No. 50-286
NEW YORK, INC. ° :

L Y S Y S YR'Y )

(Indian Point Station, Unit No. 3) .

- Regency Room
Springvale Inn
500 Albany Post Road
New York, New Ycrk
Monday, 21 May 1973
The above-entitled matter came on for pre-

hearing, pursuant to notice, at 2:00 p.m.

BEFORE :

Samuel W. Jensch, Esé., Chairman,
Atomic Safety and Licensing Boaxrd -
Dr. Jéhn C.}Geyer, Member.
Mr. R. B. Briggs, Member.
APPEARANCES : |

HARRY H. VOIGT and EUGENE R. FIDELL, Le,Boe‘“‘_Q,'Lamb,
Leiby & MacRae, 1821 Jefferson Place, N.W.,
Washington, D.C., and EDWARD J. SACK and JOYCE
P. DAVIS, Consolidated Edison Company of New
York, Inc., 4 Irving Place, New York, New York,
on behalf of the Applicant. '

STUART A. TREBY and MYRON KARMAN, Office of the
General Counsel, United States Atomic Energy
Commission, Washington, D.C., on behalf of the
AEC Regulatory Staff. ’ '
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APPEARANCES - Continued:

ANGUS MACBETH, Natural Resources Defense Council,
15 West 44th Street, New York, New York, and
NICHOLAS A. ROBINSON, Marshall, Bratter, Greene,
Allison & Tucker, 430 Park Avenue, New York,
New York, on behalf of the Intervenors, Hudson

'River Fishermen's Association and Save O Stripers.

J. BRUCE MacDONALD, Atomic Energy Council, Department
of Commerce, State of New York, 99 Washington
Avenue, Albany, New York, on behalf of the.
Intervenor,Atomic Energy-Council.

JAMES P. CORCORAN, Assistant Attorney General of
the State of New York, 80 Ceikee. Street, New
York, New York, on behalf of the Petitioner
to Intervene, the Attorney General of the State

of New York.
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which was issued by the Atomic Energy Commission on October

‘had in this proceeding,and include the references to the parti-

: to be made by the public at the hearing,lat the commencement

PROCEEDINGS

,CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to order.

This proceeding'is a- special prehearing conference
of the matter-qf Consolidated Edison Company of New Yor%,_Inc.
in reference to Indiaﬁ Point Nuclear Geﬁeratihg Ueit Number 3
as refiected by bocket humber 50-286'of the Atomic Energy
Commission.

‘This prehearing eonference'is convened following

the Notice of Consideration of Issuance of Facility License

and Notice of Opportunity for Hearing in this proceeding

19, 1972, and that document -- those two notices were given

v S 1 + 3 S e < . O D S N T
general public distribution which included publication in

the Federal Register on October 25, 1972, as reflected by

Volume 37 of the Federal Reglster, Page 22, 816

© The Notlce of Hearlng, Notice of Opportunlty for
Hearing indicated that opportunity would be given for partici-
pation_by the public in this proceeding end procedures by
which they could participaﬁe iﬁ the proceeding were generally
outlined in the Notice of Opéoftunity for Hearing.
The Commission's notice also made’reference to

the particular rules of practice by which participation may be

cipation by way of limited appearance which permits a statement

L o S e Ty s i o T Y yra s - yl




mm2 1{ of the evidentiary héaring and also the précedure projiding
2 for intervention by which a persbn who has an inferest in

3 thebprocééding may se% foréh'in a verified pefition his

4|l interest in the proceeding, the nature §f the Pétitioner's

5|l right under the Act tb be a party to the proceeding, the

6 nature“and extent of the Petitioner's préperty, financial or
71 othér interesé in the proceeding,and fhe possible effect of
8il any order;which may be entered intthe‘procéeding which may

9l affect the Petitioner's interest. | |

10 o Fbilowing the issuance of those notices on October |-
11 .19, l972, an Atomic Safety and Licensing Board was esﬁablished

12 for this proceeding; and that Notice of the Establishment of

. 13| +he Bcard for this proceeding was g‘iven on Februafy 9‘, i%73,
. o 14|l and given general publiéidistribution.

15 | In addition, on that same date, an Afbmic Safety»
ié and Licensiﬁg.Boaid was established to rule on the petiticns
17| ox fequests for.leave to intervene 'in the proceeding; and

18 following-the estabiishment of>the sb—célled Intervention

19 Atomic Safety and Licenéing Board, the Intervention Board
20| issued an oraer determining the partieslqualified té partici-

211 pate in this proceeding.

’ 22 _ - That Board established the right to intervene
. 23| by the Hudson River Fishermen's Association; the State of New

\ Oue . e i

1 ‘ 24| York; and Save=wes-Stripers qualified to be party Petitioners

2 — Federal Reporters, Inc. ] . .
251 in this proceeding.
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The Interventlon Board denied the petltlons to

Coct-landy

intervene by the Cm;:;%#gbConservatlon Assoc1atlon, Inc. and
Hoys \Weik -

Mary ﬂa%is—ﬂeiekT- Provision was made as to those latter two

to supplemeht their previously filed petitions within a period

of 20 days from the order which was entered én Feb?uary 28,.197
The éoftland Conservation Association, Inc. did

file an amended petition, but the Intefvention Board éoncluded‘

that it was insufficient within the scope of £he requirements,

the Rules of Practlce of the Atomic Energy Commission, and

Comtlond ¥

the motion for reconsideration by the €ortdand Conservation

Association was denied.

Before proceeding furfher, a statement of appeafance
may be entered in théipfoceeding.
Is there an appearance on behalf of the Applicant,
the Consolidated Edison‘Company of New ,York, Inc.?
MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, Members Qf the Bbard,
myvname is ﬁarr H. Voigt and I have with me, froﬁ the law
Le Boeu '
firm of beBouef—-Lamb Leiby and MacRae, Eugene R. Fidell.
| In addition, there are appearing on behalf of the
Applicant, Ed&ard J. Sack and Joyce P..Davis, both of whom are
attorneys on the legal staff of the Applicant.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Now, will you give the address
of the attorneys?
MR. VOIGT: My address is lBZlQJefferson Place, N.W.

Washington, D.C.; and Mr. Fidell's address is the same as mine.

Ji
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Mr. Sack'ahd Ms.‘Davis are iocated.at Consolidated
Edison Company of New York,'Inc.; ét 14 -~ 4 Irving Place,
New}York,.New York. . : o . -

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.

Is there an appearance on beﬁalf 6f thé'Regulatory
Staff éf the Atoﬁic Energy Commission?

‘MR, TREBY: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

My name is Stuart A. Treby, and I appear as

counsel fpr.thé Regulatory Staff of the Atomic Energy Comﬁissiom.

Also appearing.with me is Myron Karman.

The address of the Atomic Energy Commission is:
U.S. Atomic ﬁnergy Commission, Washington, D.C., 20545,

CHAIRMAN JEfSCﬁ: Thank you. |

Is there an appearance on behalf c the Hudsbn River
Fiéhermen's Association? |

MR. MACBETH: »Mr; Chéirman, my name is Angus
Macbeth and I appear both for the Hudson River Fishermen's

Our |

Association and Save-swme~Stripers.

Appearing with me i§ co-counsel, Nicholas A.-
Robinson of Marshall, Bréttef,.Greene, Allison and>Tucker.

Mr. Robinson's address is 430 Park Avenue, New York, New York,

10022; my address is Natural Resources Defense Council,

15 West 44th Street, New York, New York, 10036. —

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.

VOICE: Could the participanté be directed to use

~
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the PA system? i thihk it‘would be helpfﬁlAto the people
here. |
‘A‘CHAIRMAN.JENSCH:.Very well.
Everybody having heard the request, please use
‘the public address system. |
If thattdoesn't work, anybody:who can't hear, just
Atell us. We will step up the decibel level a bit.
; Is the State of New York represented here?

MR, MAC DONALD: Mr. Chaitman; J. Bruce MacDonald,
counsel to the Ne& vork State Atomic Energy Council. My
address is the'New terk State Department of Commerce;

99 Washington Avenue,'Alhany, New4Yotk.

MR.-CORCORAN: Mr. Chairman, my nane is James F.
Corcoran, A551stant Attorney General of the State of New York.

The Attorney General has petitioned for leave to
intervene in«this proceedlng as a party. Such petm1351on has
not yet been ruled on.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What is the status - you gave
'your address, Mr, MacDonald, did you not?

MR. MAC DONALD: Yes, I did, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAﬁ JENSCH: Thank you.

What is the status of the petition to_intervene

by the Attorney General of the State of New York? Have there

been answers filed to that?

R.  CORCORAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. I believe both

o g g g

v e e i AT e 2w
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the_Appiicant and thé.Atomic Energy Commiséion Staff héVe
filed answers, although we havevnot yet received-thé'Staff's
ansWer; énd we are préparinéla reply to the»aﬁswer of ﬁhe
Applicant. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well,lwhat is the ~- I dbﬁ't seem

to have the answer by the Applicant to the Petition cf the

State of New York -- I mean, the Attorney Géneral of the

State of ﬁew York.

What does the supstance of the Applicant's positién
state?

MR;'VOIGT: I would thiﬁk; Mr. Chairman, thét the
first point -- | | | |

CHAIRMAN JLENGCH: Perhaps-my statemeint earlier was
not very clear about usiﬁg the public address system, Maybe
I shoﬁld speak a little loudgr through the public address
system again.. .

‘Afe you able to use the public address system
some way'ﬁyftaking it from therhoidet and holding it in your
ﬁand and having it as néar,to your mouth as is convenient to
your gxpression? |

Are you éble to do that?

MR.VOIGT: I will try, sir.

- CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Véry well, proceed.

MR. VOIGT: As I was saying, I believe the first

point that thiszbard'should be very keenly aware of is that
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the‘ruling on this'mattef'must come fromthe other Board( wHich
is headed by Mré. Bowers; but I would be happy to.feview the
points that we have ﬁ?de in oﬁr response add;essed Mrs. Bowers
and hér célieagues.

CHAIﬁMAN JENSCH: Yes, if you wodla, so %e could ﬁavé
éome idea.

MR. VOIGT: Very well, sir;

The first poinfis'that the petition is in essence
rédundan;. The State of New York, has already been admitted
as a party to this proceeding;'and it is.difficult for us tor

CoONCe N
ie how the same party can be admitted twice. We,

therefore, oppose the interventidn or purported intervention
. | behalf of the State.

In addition, we have pointed out that the
petition filed by the Attornéy General 1is approximately five
ﬁonths out of time, and there has been no showing of ény
good.cause for_such a long delay in failing to reépond to the
original notice-in this proceediné. | |

We think that is particularly true here where
the Attorney éeneral was a paptf;eg Indian Point 2.. Certainly
was advised of the procedures of the Atomic Energy Commission;
and in general was familiar with the facts so that contrary to
the situation you sometimes have where a later Intervenor

pleads‘ignorance, here that plea surely is not supportable.

Finally,we rnote that the Attorney General's

RS II
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petition is defectiVe'under the Rules in several other respectsf

It was not signed. It was not m&de under oath as required
by the Rﬁlest It was not served upon the Applicant. If was
served . out of timé, ﬁpon an attorney, who does not represent
the Applicant in this ﬁroceeding{ | | |

| So We-think there are sufficient procedural flaws
in the.petition‘té justify the board headed by‘Mrs. Bowers, in
rejecting it.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, outside of those niceﬁiés,

what'pfejudice.has the Applicant sustained by reason of a

late filing?

Could you give us some indication in that régard?

MR. VOIGT:. Well, Mr. Chairman, the injection of an

'aaditionai set of lawyers in a proceeding inevitably creates

prejudicé.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH; I don't know that anybody would
accept that premise; but proceed.

MR. VOIGT: Well, sir,that is my prenise.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thét.too many 1awyers‘-—

MR. VOIGT: No, sir,‘thatv the Applicant ought not
to be requireélto deal with a multiplicity of éross—examination

a multiplicity of pleadings, a multiplicity of proposed

_findings and conclusions. The State of New York is in the

p;oceeding already. They are represented.

Let them be represented as théy have already

rivr | pm
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‘of briefs and have one round of éross-examination instead of

two.,
Now that is —-- there is a serious potential for
delay. There is a serious potential for a burden upon the

Applicant and its attorneys which, in our view, is completely

unnecessary and unjustified, sir.

" CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Anyth%ng further?

MR. VOIGT: Well, I thinkAthat summarizes our
positioh és.We presented it in our written response,_sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCHQ/G“\ well.

Does the Attorney General care to speak to the
matter? |

MR. CORCORAN;,Yes, Mr. Chairﬁan.

In the Indian Point 2 proceeding, bofh the Atomic
Energy'ceuncii'and the State Attorney.General's'office were
permitted to'intervene as parties, representing the State

of New York.

I do -not bel¢eve that ‘the Applicant was prejudiced

in that proceeding; apd I see no reason why it would be
prejudiced in the indian'Point 3 proceeding.

As you know, the Attorney General has brought :
vsuit againet the Applicant, aﬁ injunction suit, which is now
being prepared for trial.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How long has that been going on?

indicated; and let them file one set of pleadings and one set

s o e s £
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.

I think every Eime I have heard of théa.proceeding,

we are still preparing?

MR, CORCORAN: It has been going on for a consider-

abie perioa'of time. We’havelsome witnesées and.some evidence
which we would like to submit to the AtomicAEnergy-Commiésidn
when the Indiaanoint‘B proceedings start; and I think that
the Attorney General's staff is best aﬁle to examiﬁe these
witnesses and to present their evidence; and I think for

that reason, the Atﬁorney General .chould be allowed to
participate as a party in this-broceeding.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Have you enumerated the
wipnesses and the scope of the evidence that they would be
intending tb present,and"why can’t the present orgéﬁization,
the Atomic Energy Council, present those witnesses?

Are they unavailabie to that group?

'MR. CORCORAN: Well, Mr. Chairman, the witnésses
are ones that we are goiné to use in our pioceediﬁg against
Con Edison in the State court. The Atomic Energy Council is
not a.pérfy to that action and I think it would impose
burdens on fhé.Council to have to prepare our witnesses and
examine our witnesses. Ivthink we are best able to do that.

The Atoﬁic Energy Council acts as a coordinating
bédy among various state aggncies who-wish to pfesent

evidence to this body; and I think in that capacity they

function very well; but I think the Attorney General has

ryiny ey Tes wr 3= o
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.year; and briefly we indicated that since the Board designated

General appearing in this proceeding, that we were confident

- there might be a p0551b111ty of conbolldatlon of Vew York

14

his own evidende andvhis own -testimony to_subﬁit and should
be allowed to do so. |
I»think in the Indian-Point 2 procéeding; bétﬁ
£he Atomic Energy Council and the Attorney General's Office
did participate, and ﬁo prejudice ;esulﬁéa éé.éhé:Aéplicaﬁt és’
a resuit of that; ) |
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Staff care to speék to this matterp
-'MR. TREBY : Yes,.Mr; Chairman.
The Staff did submit an answer tothe Attorney

General's petition for leave to intervene on May 7 of this

to review petitions for leave to intervene had admitted the

State of New York, we would have no objection w-the Attorney
such intervention would not result in duplication or repetitive
evidence.

We were hopeful- that at this prehearing the Attorney

General's representative could advise the Board and the parties

as to the details of his representations and we thought'thét

State's intervention under 10 CFR %EEEﬁﬁfQ ~7/5°~

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I thlnk that is sufficient
for the purpbse of this record to advise this Bocard as to
tbe'statué of the matter.

We will await further consideration by the




. mml2 1| Intervention Board._ N

21 : This prehearing cbnference'will not recei?e any

3 evidence.in the procéeding;-nor will it receive any statements
4 by way of limited appearance. Both such_matters'will be

5 ' considered for receipt at the time'of the commenceﬁent of the
6 evidentiary hearing which will be later écheduled, and for

7 A_which public notice willte given and éiven general public

8 dist;ibution which will include pgbliCation in the Federal

9|l Register.

10 o The enaeavor of this special prehearing conference |-
11 islto aséertain‘if there is a basis for arriving at séme

12 stipulation-and deveioping mechanics.and methéds by which the
3 evidence may be presented and what ére the areas of cbncern

\ 14| of the pa;ties to the pfoceeding,and whéther discovery»pfoced—
15| ures should be undertakenaﬂﬁ:the'likelihood of £he submittal
ié of interrogatorieé to or among the pafties to the

17|l proceeding.

18 | The Board will expect the lawyers in this proceeding
191l to do more, I think, than has been undertaken in many of the
20| licensing proceedings before the Atomic Energy Commission

21 in order to resolve matters insofar as possible that may

' 22 exist between or among the parties.
23 I think that the experience of the Applicant in the
‘ ' 24|l Indian Point proceeding, Indian Point Number 2, has developed

e — Federal Reportets, Inc. ) ’ : :
25|l a basis for interchange of data with the other parties and
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perhaps those proceduréé;Will be helpful in this proceedinq.
__The anrdeill convene as many prehearing
conferences as neéeééqry to cénsider with the attorneys for
the pértiés; various:matters and methods by which evidence
can be»eventdaliy-presented in t he procéediné and £o
expedite procedﬁres by which that can be accomplished.

We do not, however, desirerfo convene p?ehearing
confe;énces for the sake of developing some numerical result
in that ;egard; but rather to serve some purpose of assisting
the parties, if possible, in the development of interrogatories
or discovery procedures, if relevant matters are sought to |
be considered at such prehearing.conferences.

parties here are represented by --

Mha aam
whe b &N AL

{0

rather; some of the parties heré are represented by some of the
same attorneys who were in the Indian Point 2 prbceeding.
This is the same Board that conducted the hea:iﬁgs in the India
Point 2 proéeeding; ana I am sure it is a feeling.of the Board
that the attérneys who were in the Indian Point 2 proceeding
did qndértake a very substantial effort to resolve matters
between and.aﬁong themselves; and it wés a very substantial
contribution to the expedition of the presentatiop of evidence
and to bring the proceeding to an early conclusion, what
might have otherwise been a more protracted undertaking.

I am sure the aﬁtorneys in-thié proceeding who did

serve at the Indian Point 2 proceeding will seek to apply the

;-

I




17
same procedures; and I am sure the same resuiﬁ,mhich ekpedited
that.prgceeding.in a\ery substantial way, will occur.
With thosé:preliminaries, would some of the parties
like to speak to some of the problems as they envision them

at the present stage of this procéeding,so that we may have

some idea of thevscope of the interrogatories, and the
d\%CcNQr\) | | |

7 5 3 that the parties will seek to develop for the

8 procurement of data in the proceeding?

§ By the way, may we ask the Regulatory Staff, what

']b is the status of the Staff's Safety Evaluation and the Final

1 ‘Environmental Statement for this proceeding? -

12 ‘ MR. TREBY: Mr. Chairman, we have some anticipated
" 131l datesfor those documents.
14 S ' CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The pattern seems to be the same, -

'15 so far.

16 . (Laughter.)
17 . MR. TREBY: Well. --
18 CHAIRMAﬁ JENSCH: I think the word was estiﬁatéd.
‘]9 ' (Laughter.) |
20. o MR. TREBY: It islodr hope we would issue the
21 draft»Environméntal Statement June 29, 1973, fhat thé -~ and
. A é2' therefore the end of the other federal agencies and comment

23 period would be August 13, 1973. - e

' 04 We would hope to receive: the Appliéant's o

e — Federal Reporters, Inc.

5|l responses to the comments August 27, 1973; and we have an
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anticipated date for issuing the Final Environmental Statement

ofOctober 12, 1973.
 With regéid to ghe Safety Evaluatién,it is the
Staff's hope that it wculd be issued Juiy 16, 1973f"
A possible date to go to the ACKSwould bé

Septemper'7, 1973; and the supplement to;the Safety Evaluation

' to be issued October 12, 1973.

. CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.
Let me -- we have reviewed many of the papers
on the public file in this proceeding. Let me inquire of
the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, what is the intended
scope of the participation by the Hudson River Fishermen's
s Que . ST
Association and Save=omr=Stripers in this,K proceeding?

MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, I think that in this

proceeding we will be faced with much the same issues as were

pefore the Board in the Indian Point 2 proceeding.
The issues may change slightly. There obviously is

an added impact on the fishery from Indian Point 3 that must

be looked at in addition to Indian Point 2.

We would also like to conduct discoverylon the
iséue of power need-in this proceeding. Clearly ‘a number
of other plants have been constrﬁcﬁed which serve the
Applicant;s service area; and'we want to develop data on that.
Those, I think, are the.two'major areas in which

' S\ : :
the Fishermen and Safe~swme—Stripers feel that this proceeding

s o g ema b BN s o pa.bo s 2 m T es ket g




10

11

12

.14

15
16
17
18
19
20
21

‘ 22
¢ 24

2 — Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

would be different from that of Indian Point 2. There is
the added impact.of Indian Point 3, which are basiéally of
the same kind as Indian‘Point‘Z; and the change in theApower
situation; |

I should say that it is the hope'éf the Fishermen
énd S0S -- 1 wiil ask Mrf Robinson to speak to this later --
to incorporate as much as ?dssible of ﬁhe Indian Point 2
recordvinto the Indian Point 3 proceeding. It is the feeling
of’Intervgnors there would be little point of putting before
a Board that has listened to tﬁe evidence on Indian Point 2,‘
the same evidence again on Indian Point 3.

- It is our hope that much of that record on the

evnironmental matters, perhaps all of it, be incorporated in
this record; and then the areas in which any of the parties
feel there are distinctions between Indian Point 3 and

Indian Point 2 would be the subject matter of an evidentiary

presentation.

Of course, until we have seen the Final Environmenta

Statemeﬁt fromthe Staff, it isdifficult to know. There may
be other afeéé in which there will be.a controversy between
the Staff and the other appearances; and the Applipant of
course is adding suppleménts from time to time to its
Environmental Report.

I - reserving all my rights iﬁ case anything‘comes

up in those documents, I think-that is a brief outline of what

.
T IR L
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the Intervénors‘wouia like to see‘happen in the Indian Point
3 proceeding. »6ﬁr‘pqsition basically is; it is the same
plant at the same site. It comes on top of Indian Point 2
and all tﬁe other élanté up and down thevriver which the
board has reviewed. We see littie point in fehashing the
entire matter égain for the Board and bringing in the same
witnesses or different withesSes to say much the same thing.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: There is a matter of public
record that -is not a matter of evidence.

Since we are not considering matters of evidence

in its final form for consideration, at least, let me call

attention to the fact that a letter was sent ---and
presumably served upon all parties -- in the Indian Point 2
éroceeding that the +Village of Buchanan has some.restriction.
on‘cooling towers. |
Now we.didn't; somehow, get that impéession iﬁ the

course of the Indian Point 2 proceedings, I don't bélie&e.
Maybe it is only perinent for the Indian Point 3 proceeding;
but since the matter has an interrelationship of public‘reéords
it seems to me that the Applicantvis proposing to build a kind
of cooling to&éf that the Village of Buchanan_expressly says
théy cannot.

‘ I.wonder whether it is the egg or chicken situation,
a matter of who stops first on that situétion; and whether

there are some alternatiave methods likely to be considered in
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I have not seen that! letter. I have asked the Applicant's

the objectlon is to the helght of the towers. As the

on those alternatives.

21

this proceeding is really.the basis of my inquiry heref.
MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, I have seen in passing‘;-.
and I beiieve the papets tﬂe'Applicant served'on me Thursday -
a reference to the -- to a.letter from the Mayor of Buchanao.
' o S
attorney in Washington that morning to send me a copy of th=t.
They assured me if they had a copy,’they would.
I can't say anything very pointed on the letter
Without bavihg seen that. vaiously; if the position of the
Village of Bﬁohanan is.that under presently existing ordinances,
a cooling tower'such as proposed could not be built, there
wodld haveito be further~consideratioﬁ of othervalternative
closed cyclie systems.
I take it from the passing references I have seen,
KNOWS
Board mows, there are other closed cycle systems which are
not as hlgh as the tower proposed by the Applicant at Indian

Point 2. It might well be necessary to produce further evidencpe

I just can t say much without seelng that letter.
guandar
I am also in somethlng of a»qaaﬁdry as towhat the standlng of
that letter is in the Indian Point 2 proceedings.
"CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think the question is, what the

Applicant has relied on in part and his argument in the

Indian Point 2 proposed findings and conclusions, it escaped
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’ 1 me that that letter had .}Séen a part of the record

i 2 of the Indian P&intkg proéeeding. | | |

‘ 3 _ MR. KARMAN: We havé not recieved ‘it, Mr. Chairman.
41 | CHAIRMAN JENSCH: wéll, I am referring to the Appli-
5| cant reciting‘the contents of it in its argﬁment submitted in o
6|| the course of iﬁs proposed findings and conclusions.

7 Maybe it intends to make thét letter a part of

8|| the record. If it is, we may have to -- if tha£ is the wish
9| of the Applicant, wé may have to give some consideration

10l to perhaps.whether there shoulé be further proceedings‘in N
11 reference to that.

12 I don't know. The appiicant as I say, surprisingly
13 mentioned 11: in nis argliment. |

14 MR. MACBETH: As the Board knows, I think the last
15 phaée of Indian Point 2 was that the hearing'waé concluded,
16| but not that the record was closed.

17 | . It may be odd.that an argument to reopén the

18|l record comesAfroﬁ the Applicant, but if this letter does have
19 maerialhthat goes to the whole possibility of building a

20| natural dréft closed cycle system, I wbuld think that if it

211l is to become evidence, that some further kind of examination

‘ 22 would haveto be made of it.
"23 - Until I see the letter,Ait is hard for me to make
’1 '24 out what is going on.

e — Federal Reporters, Inc. . - . . .
251 Was it clear from the Applicant's statement as to
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Friday afternoon, the same time T got the Applicant's

between the Village of Buchanan and the Appliéant to have the

. Save-our-Stripers will ask the Board to impose a closed cycle

25
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who it recéived_thié.letﬁer from?'
| I take it neither the:Board nor the Staff nor the

Intervenors had recéived it.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I received a éopy, but I thihk
S Longument
with its proposed findings and conclusions.

I take it the Applicant must have k50wn the
letter was.comingoﬁt, because they typea their argument before
we received it -- received the letter.

I don't know whether there was any interrelationshig-

letter sent or not; or whether this is a matter called to the
attention of somebody, oh, yes, we better do that., I reélly
don't know.

It would be helpful if the Appliéant would tell us
a little bit abouﬁ it now, even.though it may bé pertinent
at the moment only in reference to Indian Point 2. 'Itlmay be
a factor. . a |

Aie you urging, Hudson River Fishermen's AssOciétion,
that there be closed cycle cooiing for Indian_Poinﬁ 37

MR;'MACBETH: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

The Hudson River Fishermen's Asséciation and

Onx

cooling system at Indian Point 3.

CHAIRMAN JENSCHE: Did Mr. Robinson have something
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. . Qur _
further in regard to the position of Save-eur—Stripers?
" MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Chairman, I would go into other
matters related tothe preparation of the hearing.

You may wish to wind up the matter of the letter

before doing that.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: No. Go right ahead.

MR. ROBINSON: We have discﬁssed preliminarily with
the State;of New York and the Regglatory Staff, certain
matters in preparation. |

Thé first was the stipulation that the environmental
recoxd, that bart of the record in 2 which deals'with-the
environmental issues, c&uld be stipuiated to ahd incorporated
in the record for 3; so tﬁat the Boérd and the partieé could

make reference to it as if it were before 3 originally again

for the first time.
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~that we might be able to provide you at a later dafe, hqpe—

fully rather shortly, with a set of agreed pages to incorporat

‘research which the applicant is preparing or has prepared, as

25

It is my_undéfstanding that pending a working out
of the actual page numbers -- and we have only just this last

week received the transcripts from two, the final transcripts —-

11°2

by reference.

The;second matter diééussed'was the propounding of 
interroéatories by the Hudson River Fishermen's Association
and S0S of the Appiicant and fhathe would propose to propoﬁnd
interrogatories in June with feplies,being submitted a montb
or at some convenient period thereaﬁter.

The third matter whiéh we have discussed was as
sSoon as the dréft.enviLOnmental impact and .the final:i
envirénmental impact statements are prepared, having the
parties advise the Board ofAexactly which issues the barties
believe are different from tﬁe.issues in two.

Rather than have to go over the entiré ;et of
environmentél iésues as to three, we would deal with those
new_or.different issues in terms of the presentation of new
evidence énd thereby build a record, hopefully, in as
economiéal and yet directly functional way as possible.

Finally, as.to the preparations for the hearings,
we would request that as a matter of informal discovery we

have the final research materials, the final statements of
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they beceme finalized, sent to us as a matter of dee coqrse so
that we need notmconetantlf go back as new scientific evideﬁce'
is.prepared by the'Applicent'for'ﬁsevand seek it out again.
every time; and ?erhaps this can be arranged also informally
between the parties.. | |

'There are two other matters which the Applicant
would -~ SOS and the HudsonAﬁiver Fishermen's'Aesociation
would like to briﬁg to your attentidn.

. Second is that these are‘pﬁblic organizations
whoee members- are not necessarily affluent, spending all
their money'on theSe things. They would, therefore, be very

hard-pressed to sustain the cost of receiving the transcript

~of this; and the Intervenors wonder whether the same arrange-

‘ment could be made on Indian Point 3 as was made in 2, whereby

we are giving use ef the pgblie proeeedings office copy_of
the transcripts.fo facilitate our work before éhe Beard.

Finally, the -- I have received 1in fact‘only this
morning a motion which the Applicant apparently has filed
asking to consolidate S0S and the Hudson River Fishermen'e
Association.

I~would have been better prepared to discuss it
at this time had I been advised by the Applicant that they
were making-the motion.

It is our feeling that we have doee eve?yﬁhing we

can to present these two parties and their different
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need not trouble the Board in either case.

‘existing plants at the same locétion, whether it will have a

‘some operating conditions Indian Point Nuclear Generating

27

constituencies in as‘consolidated a fashion'as possiblé, with
single appearances by counsel.ana single filings of papers |
after thé first petition, and we fully intend to proceed on
that basis. |

If the Applicant has_ahy reason whyﬂwe>should spend
time. in filing answers to that motion ahd proceeding,furthgr
we would be éleased to hear them. ’

Otherwise, we believe it is]

a matter which this Board might take care of today or which

'These.are the further prehearing considerations
that the SOS'and the Hudson River Fishermen's Associétion
wduld raise. | |

Thank you.

(Board conférring.)

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.

Does fhe Atomic Energy coﬁnsel careAto speak aé to
ité positioh in this matter? What are the problems it
envisiohé as to the preparatién ofvits.evidencé and the kind
of discovery it‘believes it needs and that sort of thing?

MACDONALD

MR. MAC=POWAER: We are concerned that Indian

Point Number 3, being operated in conjunction with other

significant adverse effect on the Hudson River fisheries and

likewise there was some probable cause to.believe that under
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Unit Number 3, when cperated in conjunétion with other exist-

ing plants at the same location may not be in-compliance

‘'with the New York State criteria governing thermal discharges.

In these areas we will want some discovery

. proceedings. These are our two contentions in Indian Point

Number 3.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.

Now) as to the Aﬁtorney»General of the State of
Néw York, the requést was made by’ the Applicant to extend the
time for an answer toc the petition to intervena. It is_my
understanding of the procedures that following the action by
the Intervention Board on the pétitions formally filed wiﬁhin
the time érovided~by tﬁe notice of opportunity for'heéring
issued by the Commission and that after the issuance of a
notice of a,prehearing'conférence or any other notice

affecting the proceedings that the Atomic Safety and Licensing]|

Board should act upon the petitions to intervene in the

proceeding,.and it was for that reason that the letter ffom
this Béérd dated Ma? 11 was addressed‘to the'Applicant with
copies to éli pgrties granting the request for an extension
of time to file the answer to intervene.

Clarification of thosg procedures will be had in
é few days.

It is my understanding that in this transitional

period, in a sense, between the procedures for an
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Intervenﬁion Bpard and the utilization of a Hearing Atomic
Safety and Licensinngoard,.that some practical adjustments
are being made, oﬁe of which wés that once the Hearing Board
has éntered'upon.the issuénce of notices of any kind that the
Hearing Board then uﬁdertakes fhe determinafion 6f petitioﬁs-
to iﬂtervene Wﬁich'aré filed beyond the time prescribed by the
notice of opporﬁuniﬁy of hearing issued by the Atomic Energ?
Commissioh.

.So we will not make a determination at this time
but ascertain. further clarification of the procedures in that
respect. |

Therefore,.we_will not at this<time-rques£ any

further statement on behalf of the Attorney General of the

State of New York, but if a ruling is given by either the

Iﬁtervention Boérd or this Heafing Board we will ask ﬁhe
Attorney General.to submit a sfatement of posiéion in the
matter in the same ﬁanner‘as the other parfies have made a
statement here this afternoon. |

With those statements then completed, we will.
re§uést the Applicant to deal with these several métters which

have been enumerated by the parties to the proceeding; but

before doing that I wonder if we could get one other date from

the Applicant, this is from the Applicant. .

What is the expected completion date of

construction of the Indian Point Number 3 plant?

e S50 Pran
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‘himself to these several matters, pérticularly the

_Association, as to the endeavors and also the Save=ow-Striper
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MR%.VOIGfi I would like Mr. Sack to respénd to
thét, sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well_.

MR. SACK: Our pfesent schedule, which assumes
that there is no significant probiem, arises betWéen now and
initial criticality; and if that occurs} is the plant should
be ready for initial criticality April 1, 1974.

‘ CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That was about the date thaﬁ
Indian Eoiht 2 was going to be ready. Is thére some
coincidéncé ér ié that a designlarrangement that it comes
in in April;'Or is Indian Point 2 in operation.yet?v

MR. SACK: ﬁell, at one point criﬁicality was
scheduled for April 1973, but thatAis horlongér the‘éase.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I see. |

MR. SACK: . With xndi'an' Poinf 2.

7 Excusé me. That was -- that plant would be ready
for core loading April 1, 1974.
. ":CHAIRMAN JENSCH: | 'Very w’eu§

Well, we will now ask the Applicant to addreés

suggestion, I think, from the Hudson River Fishermen's

Ourd

ul

counsel.
What opportunities do you see for stipulation

respecting evidence from one proceeding to another?
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MR. VOIGT:. ﬁr. Chairman, since ybu have enjoined
me to use the ﬁicroghone, may I, in exchaﬁge, ask that I be
permitted to remain‘éeated?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Sure. It is somewhét
incbnvenienf to hold them. i understand fhét.

MR! VOIGT: Let me first of all, Mf. Chairman,
address myself to the subject of the;lettef from the Mayor
of Buchanan.

CHAIRMAN JEﬁSCH: You ‘knew that it was going to be
sent?

MR; VOIGT: No, sirﬁ Wg did not know that iﬁ*was
going to be sent. We 1earned‘of it because the Mayor sent
to the-company a copy éf the letter.

| CHATIRMAN JENSCH: That was the first word you had
about any restriction by thé Village of Buchanaﬁ on the
height of cooling towers; is that correct?

MR. VOIGT: Excuse me a minute.

.'(Parfies conferring.)

CHATRMAN JENSCH: ?lease proceed.’

MR. VOIGT: Yes, Mr. Chaifman. Thank you for your
indulgence.

I would like to point out since the letter, at
‘least up until today, was related to Indian Point 2, 1

did not really come here prepared to talk about it.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, we don't want to hold you

e we v v
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to any disadvantage. If this is the first information you'

had about this apparent restriction that is suddenly thrust

upon you -- althougﬁ I iﬁferréd froﬁ the letter that .
Buchanan‘indicated #hey ﬁéd curbed the height of some other
unrelated plant, tower; and I tﬁought it might have been
within the scope of yéur invéstigétory work. |

.Excﬁge me if it is not.

MR. VOIGT: It may'become'éo.

iCHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, we Hope so.

MR. VOIGT: But I do want the record to be clear,
and I did not state it'with exact precision'a moment ago;ffhe
Mayor notified the company of thié restricfion'and_welthen
said if this is a matter Qf concefn to you perhaps you should
let the Board know_about it. |

It was at that point thaf the Mayor addressed a
letter to thé Board. | |

I am not -- we then asked, also, for a’50pyvof the
letter £o the Board.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: This is rather amazing. There
hasn;t been any indication, I take it, that the company knew
there was such a restriction by ﬂ%eVillage of Buchanan until
thevMayor called the company; is that correct?

MR. VOIGT: I believe that is correct, sir.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And yet, as I understoqd that

letter, the Village of Buchanan, they had curbed the height
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of some facility for another plant other than Consolidated

Edison.

I thought‘it might havé been within common
knowledge of those who were working in the Buchanan area.
If they did not, you know, publicize their activiﬁy under
theiruzoning'arrangement, of course, yoﬁ wouldn't Rnow.

I could unde?stand thatf |

Well, proceed, if you will, please, on the other

matters.

MR. VOIGT: Thank you, sir.
A second matter thatAtroubles me coﬁsiderébly is
Mr. Macbeth's statemenﬁ here this afternoon ﬁhat he wanted to-
obtain information from the Applicént éoncerning the-need for
the Indian Point 3 Plaﬁt.. |
| Now, Mr. Macbeth.and Mr. Robinson filed petitions
to intervene in ﬁhis proceeding in wﬁich they identified their
interest ana set forth the matters that they desired. to place
in contféversy. There was no‘mentibn éf_conteéting'the need
for the plant. | |
| i respectfully submit, sir, that that hés.not been

made an issue in this proceeding and that Mr. Macbeth cannot

make .it-an issue at this late stage, having failed to identify

it as part of his initial petition to be permitted to
participate.

~ Now, we will be very happy to work with the
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. standlng has been recegrrtzes as to those matters.

we all agree is pertinent from the Indian Point 2 case; and

Intervenors in terms ofjdiscovery on the issues that thef

did raise invoivihg thermal ecology and the effect upon the

flshery and so forth . They have been admitted here. Their
I‘QC,OQ NI2ED ‘

We have an obligation to coopefate with them aod
we intend to do that, sir; but I must say that we will resist
any demand for discovery on something which is not an issue-A
in this case, namely the need for the plant.

- Now, let me then pursue a little further what
can be done and what should be done in}these areas.

I must say that normally it wotld have been my
practice to meet with Mr. Robineon and Mr. Macbeth prior fo
this prehearing conference; but'unfortunately I was busy with
another Atomic Energy Commission matter over the past several
weeks and I haven't had the.opportunity to actpelly sit down
with them. |

‘I have made a date to meet with Mr. Robinson
tomorrow mofnino at his office in New York; and I hope that we
will be able to :ggzn'—- a frultful effort to narrow the
issues and determlne exactly what is required in the way of
discovery.

One of our efforts -- and we all agree on this =--
ﬁhere is no dispute ebout'it - ié to develop a stipulation

which will incorporate into this record that information which
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6 H Mr. Sack énd otheré at Con Ed aré working on our behalf, on 7
2 cur part, to specify the particular portions of the transcript
3 and the particular exhibits that we feel should be in the

4 Indian Point 3 record; and Mr. Robinson, I am sure, will do

5 the same thing.
) | I éa-n't 'giv’e you a deadline at the moment, sj.r, ’ 5
7 but I believe we will in fact be able to reacﬁ an agreement
8 on that; énd I think that in turn should save the Board a

9 great dejal.of'work, at least in terms of hearing time.

' 10 | We.will try to avdid comple_tely repeating in this |
| 11 | record anything 1;hat has been covered in the Indian Peint 2
12 record and ﬁo have in this record only nev informatiori or
‘ ‘ : 13 supplemental information that either was not available for

14 " Indian Point 2 or for some reason or another wasn't really

| 15 bfought out properly at that time.

]6 : Now, I might just néte in that regax:d, sir,I that
17 what is ultimately stipulated to, at least in my view‘,'may be
18 influenced to some extent by the degisién that you gentlemen

, o )
19 are going to render -a& Indian Point 2.

20 ‘ It may be that final resolution of some of these
21 matters will not be possible until that decision has come out.
‘ 22l I don't mean to imply by that that I am going to

23|l sit idle until that happens. I intend to work with

‘ 24 Mr. Robinson and go as far as we can right now.

“.ce — Federal Reporters, Inc. . . L ' .
25 As far as discovery itself is concerned, as I said
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a.moment ago, we would be ‘happy to make information évéilable
to Mr. Macbeth and Mr. Ropinson-as soon as they ask forlit;-
nd need;>at least atuthe present time, I think, for any kigd
of formal order by the Board or a series‘of deadlines, because
I believe we are working in an aréa and spirit of cooperation
here..
' As far as the Applicant's dis¢overy, I do not -
bélieve that we can_put forward meaﬁingfui discovery}requests
- uhtil at the earliest after we have seen the Staff's draft
envirohﬁenﬁal stétement because the informationi:that we want .
to.get, to'prépare our case, is going to depend a lot on
wﬁat the Staff saysiin.their aﬁalys;s.
We will certainly pursué that: with Mr. Tréby and
Mr. Karman véry quickly.after ﬁheir statement becomes public.
| Again I would anticipafe no difficul;y. I would
not anticipate tﬁat the Board would have to become involved

actively in supervising the process.

P
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, we can only say that
certainly the pattern that the attorneys developed in Indian

Point 2 is a good model for exchaﬁge of data in this

proceeding.

The Board belives that the attorneys saved a lot

of hearing time, and a lot of time of the Board by their

mutual efforts to pfocure and provide the data and it certainiy
was very helpful to the Boafd.

MR. VOIéT: I would only hope we can improve upon
that.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You get a higﬁ mark to endeavor,
I assufe you. |

-MR. VOIGT: ﬁow the next point Mr. Robinson men-
tioned.was a specification by the parties of what they
perceived to be differénces for different issues in this
proceeding from the issues in Indian Point 2; and if.I
understood him correctly; he was proposing to do.that after
the Final Iﬁpact-Statement came out. I think that's a
sensibie’proéedure and that's another matter that I intend
to discussAwiﬁh them a little more in terms of details.

The next matter that Mr. Robinson raised was
access to the future stﬁdies of Consolidated Edison as they
may pertain to the environmental iésues in this case. Again
I'll work out the details with hiﬁ, but i‘think I can say

generally that I think it would be our purpose to make those
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studies aVailable to thellnfervenors just és fast as we can-
so that there would be no deléy.in preéaration by the
parties.

(The Board conferring.)

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you pr‘oce‘e.d?

MR. QOIGT: " The next point Mr. Robinson referred
to was the access to the public proceedings tfénséript.

That's'really up to the Stéff aﬁd the Board. The
Applicaqt‘,certainly won't object to it.

The next matter Mr. Robinson raised was our motion
for consolidatioﬂ; and I aﬁ not quite sure I understood
his positioﬁ. He seemed tb me to be saying that he'waSﬁ‘t
really opposed to being éonsolidated. If that's tﬁe case,
bbviously the Board can rule on it this afternoon, ana that's
the end of the mattér. if I am mistaken 4; if hé is opposed .
then I think he Should filé hié answer 1in writing and wé'll
take it from there.

Now a final matter that I.woﬁld like to bring to
the Board's attention ié to eétablish at least t;ntatively
when the hearing is going té be in this case.

Tﬁére is a theoretical possibility, if all of the
dates given by Staff counsel were rigorously adhered.to,
that we couid be addressing a hearing in this proceeding as
éarly as November of 1973. I believe that pfevious

experience demonstrates the desirability of anticipating

7
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- the 1973 analyses.

'whatever_other direct testimony is to be presented by the

“with the expectation that the héafing-Would continue subject
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a few slippages hetenand there, Mr. Chairman.

| - In addition, Applicant is conducting: a series of
enQironﬁehtal studiee; end we anticipate that by February of
1974, the 1973 study data will have been collected,_analyzed,
and processedASO'that by about February 15, 1974, Qe would

be prepared to file in the form of testimony -the results of
Shortly prior to that time, we could and would have

Applicaht- end_sc looking at the desirability of taking a
time for the hearing that is realistic rather than octimiatlc,
and looking at the deSirability of 1ncorporat1ng the 1973
data into the record, we propose that the Board con31der as

a target_for the commencement of the hearing February 4, 1974,

only to possibly'brief adjournments fcr the convenience of
Withesses ot ccunoel and be concluded in March of 1974.

Now I don t know whether the Board wants to actually
establish a firm date at this:time; but I did think that it
was proper to raise at least the cchcept and give ycu gentle-
men a chance to tespond to it.

I would like to boint oﬁt that I have discussed
this informally with the'other ccunsel and I have heard no

objection and seemingly general agreement.that this is a

realistic target date.
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I invite the Board, not necessarily to issue a

formal order, but to let the parties know either on this

‘record or subsequently whether they would be in agreement .

with that as a projected schedule.

dHAIRMAN JENSCH: 'Well, I think.such a'projecticn
that fér in advance, at least wgrrants the -- let‘me say the
kind of respcnse that is to this effect: that the Board is
anxious to proceed to expedite the hearing; the Board will
give consideration.to every suggestion of the parties; the
Board will look at the public'record, the filing of déta,
as a basis for its decision; the Board will endeavor to move
;he case along as rapidly as poscible.

-Now having scid that,bl think sometimes'these
dates, without any criticism of the Regulatory Staff -- we
welcome thcir projected dateé, estimated times;cf submittal
of certain.documentary matters with great intcrest —; but
sometimes factors ovcr which they have no ccntroi sort of
change the-érojectidns that are originally given; and
depending upon a lot of those factors will dépend, I think,
the decisicn by the Board.

As I say, if the parties are agreeable to a
certain date, a certain time that now seems realistic, I
ém sure the BQard will keep that métter in mind and endeavor
to schedule accordingly. As I say, the ﬁoard will expect'

the lawyers to do a great deal on the exchange of data and
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the develépmentvof‘étipulations;‘ana the kind of agenda that
they would believe that the hearings should consider. And
with those accomplishments, the Board is always trying to
accommodate the séhedules that have been SO developed.

I wonder ;- have you.concluded, Applicént?

MR. ’;IOIGT: "Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN'JENSCH: ‘Would the Hudson.River Fishermen's
Associatiénvspeak fo this power need situation?

MR. MACBETH: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

On .page 11 of the Petition to Intervene from
the Hudson River fishermen's Association, the Fishermen
stated that.—— in part of the contention there —- that the
cumulative damages and risks to the fishery from the operation
of the plants on the Hudson are too great tq delay construp—‘
tibn df the closed cycle systeonr fo alloQ operation of the
plant until suchfa system is iﬁ operation.

It was within that context I was talking abdut power
need. I was referring -- I should have ﬁeen more explicit --
to the period before a closed-éycle cooling system could be
in operation. | |

Aé We know, it would take the Applicant some‘time

to build such a system. It was that period I was referring
, :

The Fishermen have not proposed that the plant

simply be abandoned. We are addressing ourselves to any
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they can‘sell?

“is that they look -— I don't know what the cost of this

upheld that refusal, to look at the impact on this river or

42

interim period. ‘Thét‘s what I meant. I apologi:ze fo?>ﬁot
being clearer.on'that point. |

I am not talking about the period after 1983 or»f84,t
whenever the Applicant feels that it could get the closed
cycle system operating. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, it ié your suggestion then
that the Applicant put in the closed cycle cooling system
right away, they can'generate all the electricity they feel
MR. MACBETH: That wogld be the Fishermen's .
position and.that of S0S, yes, Mr. Chairman. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: As I say, I think one of the
concefns the Commission has had in éhese-proceedings;

especially when it comes to the operating license stage,

plant is, but if’they look at a piant.COSting é couple of
hunared miliion_déllars, they wonder if it isn't a little
late to'éit;down and say shouidn't ﬁhey-have done it?

MR. MACBETH: I would point out, of course, that
the CommisSibn'under the case of New Hampshire versﬁs the

Atomic Energy Commission explicitly refused; and the courts

other rivers, in that case the Connecticut, at earlier stages
of the granting of the construction permit.

So ‘it would have been frivolous for the Fishermen
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.‘ | ] to come to the coristruct~i'on permit proceeding 'and-ask at =
2 that time to have the Commission look on the effect of the
3 fishe;;‘y. 'Ijhe Commission woul‘d not have done so. This
" 4| really is the c_)pportunity for the Fishermen to cbn_le fofwérd.
5 The Fishermeh a:é not contendAing that the élant be torn dov\;n
b nor that it be transported over the hills, some other‘water
7 body, but rather what should be done in the period before
g8li closed cycle, closed cycle cboling system can be installed
9 ahd operating. |
10 That depends on, oﬁviously, on what 6omes 6ut of
11 the discovery in terms of what the power needs of the city
12]}  of New York are and what the sup-ply situation is.
. 13 - I think the ;_)oint here is that the situation is
14 different from Indian Point 2. Indian Point 2 itself would )
15 be operating in some fa'shion. in this period. There are
]5 other plants that the Applicant~ owns or has pa'rt of.. It
171 may be thaf the power crunch v\;ill not be as bad é..s it has been
18 made out to -be'in the past. That is a matter for dviscove‘ry'.
191 It is not a -- either a position on which the Fishermen are
‘ - 20 absolutelyv‘ad;‘imant. It is a contention in the intervention
! -2] papers.
: . 22 .- 7That's one reason we want discovery on the issue,
23 ﬁo see exactly what the si_tuation ;15._
" | 24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It- is relatéd to the time
rce —Federal Repo'ters'lzng within which, if the -- if thére were to be cooling towers, theg

o = o w=eyps
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work_shouid be initiated, is that'cerrect?

MR. MACBETH: Precieely.

CHAIRMAN JLNMH: Thank you.

Another mattexr’ that the Board would Like to
consider, through the parties, and as to whleh novanswer is
sought at this time, but perhaps should be considered in the
course of preparatlon for hearlng, the Atomic Energy
Cormission is anxious that the public part1c1pate in these
proceedingS'in some form. It doesn't necessarlly meaﬁ it

may be by intervention or may .it be by presentation of

statements by way of limited appearance, but rather to permit

attendance by the public at a hearing of this kind so they

may be informed concerning the progress of the matter and

. the different problems that are considered in the course of

a proceedingt

The CemmissiOn has, however, establiehed in, I
believe, all of the nuclear power cases a public dépository
for the filing of the formal record_invevery proceeding
tegether with the transcript-of'the hearings.

You of the parties know that the Commission
provides that e transcript shall be prepared for the
evidentiary hearing as well as the prehearing conferences;
and those transcripts are available to the public.

I think the experience that many ﬁembers of the

public have found that the public depository is probably as
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usefui, if not mcre-USefui, to_the'public to be.informéd,
becau;e they may be apprised of these matters af their own
cohveniénbe of time Ey going to the public’depository and
reading the documents any time convenient‘to the reader.
In the Indian Point 2 proceeding, I~believe the
use of the transéript was arranged so that the Intervenors
who represented others ;han the Appliéant or the Regulatqry

Staff could have primary access to the transcript because

they were engaged in the preparation of evidence and the

cross—examiﬁatioﬁ of Applicant apd Staff witnesses; but the
arrangement éontemplated thét if any member of the pﬁblic
deéired'to use a trahsc?ipt at any time, that the transcript
would be returned to the public depésitory for immediate

access by those members of the public who sought to read the

“transcripts.

The Board has not considered that yvet in this
proceeding; but may I say this: Unless there is a different

arrangement directed by this Atomic Safety and Licenéing

Board, the same provision will be made so that the Intervenors,

Hudson River.Fishermen's Association and Save our Stripers;
ana thé Atomic Energy Counéil of the State of New York would
have an arrangement for primary éccéss to the transcript;
but any member of-the‘ﬁublic who .desired to read ‘the.
transcript, they would leave their.name at the so-called

Registrar of the Public Depository, indicating such an
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interest.

It will be the obligationvof the user, the primary
user of the)transcripﬁ, to return the transcript or other-
wise commuﬁicate with the requesting party so that the
Commission'shintehtion that tﬁe public be informed will be.
fulfilled; |

In connection with that, it has been our
observation iﬁ the Indian Point 2 proceeding that after the
iﬁitial few days of.evidentiary_hearing, and after the sﬁate;
ments of public participation'gy limited.appearance have b
been presented, that apparently the public prefers to be
informed of the proceedings throﬁgh the public record which
is filed aE the public éepository; and the Board is willing
to recognize that preference and the parties may desire to
give consideration to ﬁhe scheduling of many oﬁ these hearings
in Washington because'the’Staff situation is such thét by
public statement, I believe the Commission has iﬁdiqated
that the Stéff'work'load is such that their witnesses do.
lose a jreat»déal of time if they are too long away from
their generai office.

By having a hearing near the Bethesda pffice -
put I assure you not in the Bethesda office -- the witnesses
éf the Sstaff can be more efficientiyiutilized. When the

hearing is over, they can go back and work at night. That

.is very helpful to the expediﬁihg of the other cases which

e psT ¥ S TR
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is of substantial concern.

At er et iy +

So those factors, not only for the convenience
of the Staff witnesses, and perhaps other witnesses, but a
minoxr matter'that‘can‘t be.oyerlooked, is a substantial
saving in government-funds if aﬁy of the eviaentiéry heafings.
can be held in a place‘to accommodate the Staff witnesses.
That‘é a'matte£ we would urge the parties to keep
under consideratioﬁ as we head'téward a date for an evidehtiary

hearing..

Mr. Robinson? . N
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d‘.} 1 : MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Chairman, certainly the two
2 Intervenors would be more than happy to comply with the
‘ ' 3|l primary access and immediate turnover of these transcripts

4| to any other persen who Wishee to have them.

S| Nor have we cbjections to facilitating ﬁhe work

6| of the. Staff py holding hearings in Washington. I should

7 point out that.asAI understaﬁd the_arfangement.worked

8|l in No. 2, it is usefgl to have the tranecripts in New York

91l where membefs of the public can have access to them more

10]| easily . v@hroﬁgh us, rather than traveling to Washington
11 where the Public Proeeedings.Office is, of couree, lecated

12 and where they would‘be-otherwise during these proceedings.
13 ‘ | If the hearings ere.not fo be .in the neigﬁbor-

' ¢ | 14| hood of the plant, and in the close dri§ing proximiﬁy

151 of many of:the citizens who ere'iﬁtereSted'in fhe proceedings,
16 this is aveonvenient and I think quite reasonable approach to
17 the.accommoaating ef the need forApublic information-and

18 saving éovernment money . | |

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I would like to add.if I may

20 interrupt, if you donft mind, I thiﬁk the Board wouid be

21 agreeable to scheduling special hearings to accommodate ;
& | |

' 22l the witnesses of any party to-~& proceedings.
' ) _  Qus _
23 If either Save—exr-Stripers or the Hudson
-" 24 River Fishermen's Association.had certain witnesses who could

e — Federal Reporters, Inc. :
25 not conveniently go to Bethesda, Maryland, the Board would

R




ii.Z 1 convene here as wé are ngw assembled at this location, in °
2|l order to accommédate any special requirements of ény of

3| the witneSges. Thisais sort 5f a flexible schedule that wé
4| -are suggesﬁinglfor consideration by the parties.

5 | While‘you are speaking, Mr. Robiﬁson, I wonder

6 if you would address yourself to the Applicant's suggestion

7|l about consolidation.

8 . | What differences'are there between Saveigég—Stripers
9 aﬁd the Hudson Rivér Fishermen's\Association? If the.
10 interests afe substantially iaentical,.is it perhaps = .
11 your thought that on some occasions'you would alternate “
12 your presence with Mr. Macbeth'é so that you two, in a

. _ 13 sense -—= y;c;u two indivi:duals would represent separate

14 organizations? |

15 MR. ROBIﬁSON: Yes. We intend to have only one
16 counsel making one point; and Quite likely for a gréat

17l deal of No. 3, I will end up doing some of that.

18 -We don't intend to have two people, for two‘
19 organizétions,'make two statements of the same substance.
20 The issues of the two.organizations are the same.. They are
-2] the same entirely right now as they were in the Petitions,
‘ : 22 again the Petitions of November 22, on page 11, for Save-
23 ﬁur—Stripers, the séme regresentaiions as to power needs
' | 24 and the same claims as tp the .cumulativé effect of Indian

e — Federal Reporters, Inc. ]
: 25 _Point 1, 2, and 3 on the aquatic life of the Hudson
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River estuary were made.

We certainly have no objection to goiné ahead |
and having a consolidation. As I said before, we have
tried to preéent_fhe issués in as economica; and.single
a way as possible. The two orgénizations do‘représent
quite differiﬁg consti£uencies.

The Sévé—our—Stripers being Long Island fishermen
who have come to ﬁhe conclusion that their livelihood
in some.instaﬁces and their recreationAand principal hobby
in others would be endange:ed.if, as they contend, cooling
towers were_not requiréd for Indian Point 3vto_savevthe
striped bass fishery area.

The Hudson River Fishermen's Associabioﬁ you
-are acquainted with from the Indian Poiﬁt 2 proceeding.
Tﬁey principally live in and aroﬁnd the afea where Qe are
now holding thisfmeeting.

I cannot -- there was certaihly a diffefencé
as to their standing; but once the decision had been nade
to permit the intervention, these differences reoeded;'and
rathér than require a formal ordér of consolidation, we
are preparedlfo put on the record we shall go ahead on
that basis.

If you order that, we will not oppose it;

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I don't know thore is any

great accomplishment by an order of consolidation. I think
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‘ 4 1| we have had\three organizations‘reI-Jresen'ted in Indian

2 P01nt 2 by attorneys who sort of alternated, Mr._Ro:.sman

31 representlng the Environmental Defense Fund and the

4] Ccitizens' Co'mn\ittee for the Protection of the Env1ronment;
-5|| Mr. Macbeth representing the Hud‘son River Fishermen's

6 Associ‘ation; and they sort of'alternated. |

7 A statement from one or the other was represented

8 to be binding on the other. I don't think there was any
- . rwageﬁ4*ﬂous S
9 duplication of effort or r cross examination of

10 the witnesses.

11 ' Did you have anything .'further, Mr. Robinson?
12 - MR;‘ROBINSONé Not at this time.
. - 13 ' CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.
14 Staff counsel?
15 - MR. TREBY: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
16 'Just so the record is clear, Qhen you were making

17 your remarks about the transcript and its availability to

18 the members of the public, we -- were you referring to the

19 local Public Document Room or the Document Room located inv o
20 Washington?

2‘] : CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The 1oeal Document Room.

‘ , 22 Did you have something further?
, 23 | MR. TREBY: No, except perhaps we also should
‘ 24 make it clear on the record with regard to the hearing
ce — Federal Reporters, Inc. ‘ ' ' ) N
‘ 25 date that we share the Board's concern that this proceeding

'4—~4——JL—————~——————————————;;;_______;_____;__;_____;;;_______;__;___;;__
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‘ 5 ! be expéditeﬁ;“"

2| CHAiRMAN JENSCH: Weli, everybody can stand to
3 make such an éxpreSsion, if you ’w“ould iike.' |

4 | ('I;aughter ) |

-3 : MR. TREBY: My only point is we didn't want to
6| be heid to any particular daté.. |

7 . : CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think everybo'dy Qiil make

8 that statement, too.

90 | (Laughter)
10 There is one procedure, I think, that the Comm-
1 ission has instituted for the res‘tfucturing of the procedures

12 as of July 28, 1972} and that is at the end.'of a prehearing
. , - 13 conference, especially a special prehearing conference,‘

14 the Board is expected to enter an order as to what was

15 accomplished at the spécial érehearing conferenée.

16 That seems to be the source of some difficulty,

17 not perhaps in the ;:'ecording of it. Sometimes we get over-

18 judicialized about some of these procedures. An order has

19| been entered in some proceedings whereupon a motion is made

20| to correct the order. Then they have to consider the original

21 order and the motion, both ways.

. _ 22 Therefore, the Board here suggests that the
, 23| attorneys to the -- for the parties in this proceeding
’ 24| submit a stipulation setting forth the kind of order that

ce — Federal Reporters, Inc.
25 the Board is directed to issue, following the prehearing
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conference. ™. _

1f the partiee stipulate'in that regard,:I
think it's affair inferenee the Board mill.probably aecept
that. | |

It would probably eliminate a lot of motions to
correet, and motions not to correct, and motions to

Were.
reconsider for whatever motions -was made correctlng the
order. |

(Laughter)

Any other matters me can consider?‘

.We might take a recess and see if the Board
has further matters we would like to present for the
parties.

(The Board conferring.)

-CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Board wouid oniy.note
this: A great many of the expressions from the Board
as to its concerns in thie proceeding will depend upon
the submittal of the Staff documents.

As is evident to all members of the publie ahd
the parties in these proceedlngs, the Staff s Safety
Evaluation and the Draft Environmental Statement are
very substantial items in a proceeding of this kind; and
while there ‘hasn't been a great deal of mention made of

vod \o\oa \im\
afety matters, that S not to indicate that

absence -- that absence is not to indicate that the
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- .\\ . 3 k) . ‘ . (3 . 13
Board may have some inquiries about certain radiological
safety matters, as to the matter of construction and quality
control and quality assurance; and the other factors

dealing with the construction itself, and the components

~which will be in the facility.

Perhaps there will'bg some’rulings and orders
of the Atomic Energy Commission that may play aipart'in some
of the concerns the Board may havé about thé plant and its
components.

‘Those matters will be largely concerns of develop-
ment as to which the Board cannot make any indication ét
the present time. We don't want the partieé to feel that's
going to be a subject that won't be within the range of
inquiry by the Board.

MR. VOiGT:::Mr. Chairman, as I_understand the
decision of the Appeal Board in the Palisades case, the
Board is strictly eﬁjoined to limit its-consideration to
the matters in controversy; and, therefore, we would
look initiélly at the Petitions_ﬁo-lntervene and thé
qontentions of thé Intervehors to determine what matters are
before thevBoard for inquiry and fof’decision; and I would

hope that the Board --
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CQXERMAN JENSCH: Worn't ask too many questions?

(Laughter.)

MR. VOIGT No; sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH I think the difference that you
are mentioning is not within_the Palisades Ruling nor the
Regulations of the Commission..' |

' Tﬂe Board may have ‘some concerns about'these
matters as to which it'will not make decisions.

The Regulations of the Commission and the Palisades
Ra%&ng was that the Board will not make decisions on some

matters that are not in controversy; but there may well be

of the Commission and the Appeal Board. Those will be developed
in this proceeding.

MR. VOIGT: Sir, I would respectfully submit that
the concernsrof the Board are not for consideration under
the Rules and under the Palisades.decision.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think there is a wide difference
there. “You may preserve your record in that regard.

‘MR. VOIGT: I shall do so.

Now, sir, I also don't waot there to be;any
misunderstanding about the Applicant's position on this questio
of the need for power. That contention doesn't say a word
about whether there is a need for power oOr not a need for

power.
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Mr. Macbeth's position in his petition.was that
regardiess of the need for powef the -- the enviroﬁmehtal
consequences of operating without the:mstallatioﬁ of closed
cyclelcooling';re so advérsé‘that such oﬁeration cannot be
permitted.

Now, we haw .gone into this proceeding and we have
accepted in large measure his intervention. You may
recall; sir, that the Applicant actually did not 6ppose the
intervention of these two parties; and we took our position
based upon a fair reading of their contention and their
statement of position.

Ndw Mr. Macbeﬁh is changing this position very
radically. | | |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: He says hot.

MR. VOIGT: Well, sir, I say he is ineVitably
because he is trying to make a new argument.

A1l of a sudden, now, six months after he files
his petitition he wants to say to the Board, "Well,
don't worry about holdiﬁg up the plant 5ecaﬁse the Applicant
doesn't need it anyhow.". |

That is nowhere containeddin his contention as
originally stated. This is a new position he wishes to
advocate_before the Board.

I say to you, sir, it should be barred.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me ask you this: If the Staff




- 87

mm3 ] Final Environnental Statement and the final'position of the
2| staff in this Indian Point Number 3 proceeding is the'same as
3 expressed in the Indian Point 2 proceeding, that is the
4 recommendatlon that a closed cycle ‘system be installed,
5 w111 the Applicant seek to delay the imposition of that
5 recommendation until further studies_are'eompleted by the
7 | Applicant? |
8 | MR. VOIGT: Yes, sir.
9 ~ CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And then would it'be your view
10/l that a reason for delaying-that would be that you have a:need
11 for the power, so that the plant should go ahead-without a
12|l closed cycle cooling system?
o 13 MR. VOIGT: No, sir.
14 . The argument about whether or not you delay the
15 | installation of the towers until the studies have been
14!l completed, is an eeonemic argument, It is an argument which'
17| says that the rate payers should not be saddled with the vast
18| expense of adding cooling towers until the evidence is in, to
19| permit us to make an intelligent determination of whether

20|l that expense is truly necessary.

e N
21 ‘ ~ That argument, in my view, has -met relationship
. - 22| to the basic need for the ‘plant,- which until this afternoon,
23 51r, had not been questloned
CrMRMRY _ ' .
. 24 . @HATRMAMT JENSCH: I don't think it is a question of

Ace - Federal Repotters, Inc.

25| the need of the plant. It is the time for the operation of it,

*t—————;—~————J——____;__;______;____________________________;;___________;____
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and the 1ev;ifof operatiénf

I tﬁink, as I understand it, the Hudson ﬁiver
Eishermen's_Association, they areléayiné that if you afe
arguing that'iou need'the plant and cannot Wait'£§ withhold
fhe operation of the plant until all the studies are completed
on the.thermal effects inlﬁhe Hﬁdson Rivef, then they would
say you are urging that-your'power needs qompel fhe operation
without the construction of cqbliné towers, whichiwouldbthen
raise into issue what are the power needs.

MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, I think thefe is no
dispute, even»grtheAFishermén) that a minimum period of some

four or five years would be required in order to install

. those towers. That contention clearly was the subject of

controversy at Indian Point 2. I assume it may bg the
subject of coﬁtroversyzagain.

There is no way that those people could have.
advocatea holding up'the plant for the installation of closgd
cycle cooling which is the pqsition that they took ihfthéir
intervention without accépting thé proposition that ﬁhe plant.
just waén't going £o-be opefated for whatever period of time
it would take from thé completion ofdother &onstruction, which
Mr, Séck has now téld you isvtargeted forvnext sprihg, to the
furthér compietion of.theléooiing tower éonstruction in 1978,
pefhaps.‘. |

Now, under those circumstances, there is no
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argument about whether the plant is needed or isn't needed.

Mr. Macbeth said up until today that he didn't

‘care whether it was needed or not, that the environmental

consequences were so severe that it ought to be held up |

}anyhow.' That was his position and we understood that

position; and we have been preparing to go to trial on that
position.

Now he wants to raise a completely different kind

- of argument which says, well,maybe the environmental cost

isn't quite as great as we alléged; but tnen maybe'the'need
for the plant isn'tiquite as great as you alleged either.
Therefore, we want to introduce evidence on the latter
Subject to make up for our failure btob carry g;\tt:burden of
proof on the original subject. |
| The is bringing in a whole new aspect 1nto the
N Hhe
proceeding, which was not the subject of fair notice—epd=its-
contentions. There is not a word in there about questioning the
need for power from this plant. 7
<CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me ask'you: You said it
wasn't part of fait notice."Ate you alleging some prejudice
in the .preparation of data on your p;rt, becauso you didn't "
have fair notice about this? |
If you feel thét there has been some prejudioe,
what is it?

MR. VOIGT: As I pointed out to you a few minutes
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in an earlief\context, the injection of'edditional issues just
as the 1nject10n of additional counsel in this proceedlng, and
indeed in any proceedlng, automatlcally'pfejudlces the Appllcant.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How.

MR. VOIGT: It makes the.hearings last longer;
it makes the findings and conclu51ons take longer.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I don't thlnk you ‘can trace that,
the hearing taking longer. I think sometimes if the plant
isn't ready, it sometimes takes a little bnger, too.

I don't know that you can say that if one more
attorney shows, that the house.of cards falls.

I think --
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ER}‘VOIGT:. Mr. Chairman, the‘whole purpose
of the revised:rulés.of praétice as issued in Aﬁgust of
1972 -- |

C'H;\IRMAN JENSCH: July.

MR. VOIGT: Effective in August, then, sir.
Thank you.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Go ahead.

(Laughter) |

MR. VOIGT: Is to limit the scope of
hearings and to expedlte thelr completlon, and I respectfully
submit that the Appllcant is entitled to a limited hearlng
and an expedited hearing, whether or not the plant is
proceeding on a similar schedule.

I really must object to the use by the Board,
the Staff, or anybodyﬂelse of a possible delay iﬁ construc-
tion as a pretext for permitting untimely intervention
or the belated raiging of new issues..

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I don't think anybody has done
that in this proceeding. |

MR. VOIGT: I hope they won't, sir.

'CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You can be sufe tﬁat you
will get an expedited hearing and that all maﬁters that
are'of substantial concern are‘deQQloped in this proceeding.

I don't know your analysis of the Commiésion's

rules is correct in that the Commission is trying to limit
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6d 2 ] anybedy. They_ere t?ying'fe find specifics that can
2 be brought to the attention of the ‘hearing; and when those
3 cdntentions are specific',» and matters r‘ele.vant fherete are
| ' . | .4 developed on the record, the hearing will proceed. The
5 Commission is not trying to restrict any hearing.
6 ' ' The Commission is endeavoring to make specific
7 ‘the contentions of the parties eo that all bpersbns will be
8 informed ofl the kind of evidence ivntended' to be deduced.
-9 ) I am sure the Atomic Energy Commission would
10 resent your thought that they are trying to limit hearings
11| of this kind. -Now" the Commission's ‘rules have provided a
12 mechanism. . for more specificity; and this ‘Board wi:_Ll
‘ 13 adhere‘ to those regu;ationS' precisely.and completely; but
14 you‘must bear in mind that the Commission is not trying to
15 restrict anybody from presenting a valid contenf_ien in this
16 proceedipg. |
17 MR. VOIGT: But, sir, if they fail to present
18 theilr contention at the time and in the maﬁner required
19 by the rule's,v then the rules quite clearly l.j.mit, if you
20 will, consideration, because everythin_g is keyed to the
21 “intervention; and you are required to speli out and tell the
‘ 22 Applicant and the Board and the Staff when you first enter
- 23 the plroceeding what your area. of interest is and what youi:

i

9_ 24 standing is to invoke that area of interest.
ce —

Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: | Yoﬁ are correct.
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\Ma...yom'rj: That is -

CHAIRMAﬁ JENSCH: The ruies always provide for
amendments thereto with good cause shown. - If there has to
be a clarlflcatlon, rather than an amendment of what has
been filed, that those are matters likewise to be
considered.

Since this was the initial and special prehearing
conference,.it may be well that we give.some consideration
to that matter-right now. If jou are takenlby surprise,
before anything has been undertaken, we should endeavor
to remove that surprise that you have.

‘ I.don't understand you have indicated any
prejudice in the matter by your reference to just the
rules in the proceeding.

Have you completed?

MR. VOIGT: I would.Weleome a.ruling by the
Board directing Mr. Macbeth to file an amended contention
and show good cause why it should be received at this late:
date. I Weuld respond formally to that.

I object wvigorously to his effort to bootleg
a whole new subject matter in here by an informal statement

on the record.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: .There»will be no bootlegging
Thoy s

going on,ea something that was ruled out some time ago.

(Laughter)
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I ‘think if it comes to a question of clefifieation

héwever, it may not be necessary to have a formal
amendment. | |

AS’I understand the position, he's answering
to what you are likely to assert that you can't put in the
cooling téwers at the completed facility until some later
time.

I presume a corollary Qould be that the whole
plant should not be authorized until the completed
facility includes the closed-cycle cooling system.

MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, I won't evén
attempt to bootstrap this argument in. I think it is
clearly there in the contentions that were presented in the
Petition to Intervene.

If the Boafa would like me to write out a
clarification of it, I will. This takes us back to one of
the topics we dealt'with in Indian Point No. 2 last
November which is the problem of never getting from the
Applicantlé clear statement of iﬁs position on the bésis
of which it wili seek the license.

If Mr. Voigt is really wiiling fo say that the
need for power is.not.an issue here, and to stipulate there
is no issue, that the Board should not consider for a
momént whether or not the power is needéd, that it's only

an economic issue, then I think we can enter into that
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stipulation\and\simply remove.this issue-from_the con-
sideration ef the Board'all-together.

But I must say I dld assume that one % the
arguments the Applicant would make was that the-ptand would |

be needed to prov1de power to the consumers in New York City

and Westchester County.

-

If that isn't so, then I certainly don't mind

the Applicant stepping forward and saying so. = Having

“gone through two and a half years of hearing the Applicant

tell us at repeated intervals that the power 1s necessary

to supply the City and Westchester County on the basis of
having it tomorrow, this comes -- I must say -- as somewhat

of a surprise to me.

I think that -- I think that this matter is
sufficiently covered in the Petition to Intervene;
If the Board would like me to go back and find more
references to it in the Petition, I will. 1If the Board
would like a clarification of that -- and yet some more
paper -- ;lwould be happy to provide it. |

I thirk it's coVered.there.b I do not think I
em introducing a new issue into the proceeding. I really
think if Mr. Voigt reeds.it again, perhaps he can come to:
that'conclusion as well.

MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, what Mr. Macbeth has

just said illustrates my point very nicely. It is indeed
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so that fo;\two and a half years the critical need for .

ﬁhé facilitieé‘sﬁ'lndian Point have been repeatedly
aéserted; it is certainly cleaf:from oﬁr filing fpr
Iﬁdian Point!3 that the Apélicant asserted the need for
the plant. |
| The difficulty is that Mr..Macbeth's Petition

does not controvert any of those assertiqns by'fhe Applicant;
and, therefore, the Applican£ was.prepared -- and I‘
believe is still entitled to -- stand upon its pleadings
in that regard, sir, and not be put to the expense,
difficulty, and delay of gqing to hearing on an issue
which was not controverted by the InterVenor in his
Petition.

MR. MACBETH: What document is it, Mr. Voigt,.
that you are referriné to that we should have controverted?

I have always had some trouble in pinning
down in these proceédings exactly what the Applicant's

position is, as the Board well knows.

“What document is the.——-is Mr. Voigt referring
to?

‘MR. VOIGT: The Applicatién, Mr; Chairman, to
our License, as sﬁpplemented and amplified -- if you will --

by the Applicant's Envirdnmental Report.
MR. MACBETH: Well, at least with that -- that

I must say is pleading in specific detail, a few volumes
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of reports\énd appéndices are presented-as a sﬁatement of
dllegatioﬁs;

| I still maintain that'éven if that is the
document to‘thch we are referring for controveréion,
it's sufficiently taken care éf under the Commission's

rules on page ll. I will repeat my offer to proﬁide

‘clarification, if the Board feels that's necessary.

-(The Board conferring.)

CHAiRMAN JENSCH: 1Is there any other matter --
would you care to speak to that matter?

MR. TREBY: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

All I wish to say is that page 11 does appear
to be a little ambiguous as to a contention such as need
for power; and perhaps itimight be wise for the Intervenors
to submit something in writing, clariinnngust'Qhat they
mean by that phraée.. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well..

Anything further at this time?

' l'(No Response)
The Board will take a recess for 15 minutes

or a reasonable amount and give reasonable assurance that
we will be back here at four o'clock.

At this time, let's recess until four p.m.,

in this same room.

(Recess.)
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“"CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to order.

.Dufiné the session we had a feﬁ minutes
agb, before thevrecess, a gentlemén came up with a stéte-
ment, with alnote, asking to -- anybody can reéd it if
they so desire -- asking to méke a limited appearahce
statement at this time.

He apparently hés suéplemehted this note, saying
that the atforneys told him this was not'the time for the
limited appearances. |

We did announce.earlier that at this special
prehearing conference, no evidence would be received nor any
statement by way of limited appearance.

The opportunity for both will be at the
evidentiary hearing at a later time.

The Board has.utilized this recess to éive
consideration to several of the matters that we discussed
here. The Board beiieveé that it's a fair approximation
that we should think of February 4 for the commencement of:
the hearipg, if all dates fail into line as presently
projected.

Even if thef do not, if it is ndt too substantial
a difference, we will try to think of February 4 as a date
for the commencement. We Qould hope to set aside time
enough sufficient so that we could have continuous sessions

without any lengthy interruptions or recesses.
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\MR. MACBETH: Can I say one fhink in that regard?
One thing Mr. V01gt had imentioned to.me before the hearing
today was that the studies would be avallable on the:ﬁftaamh
of February;l If the studies are lengthy, obv1ously the
Intervenors will need a chancé to study them. February 4
sounds good to me on every other grouhd, if the échedule is
kept; but obviously the Interveﬁors will want some time
to look at the results of the studies, if the Applicant
intends to rely on them.

MR; VOIGT: I think that's understood, Mr.
Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.

8?5 Board has reviewed the Petition to Intervene
LT

by the Save=ou¥-Stripers; and it's our belief that it is

substantially similar to that filed by the Hudson
River Fishermen's Association; and the récoﬁmendation by

-Oux
the Savevear—Strlpers is for the installation of a closed- .
cycle cooling system.

‘Presumably the closed-cycle cooling systém would |

be a part of the plant, which is sought to be operated.
It just appears to the Board that it is imélicit in that
contention, and the lengthy response of the Applicant for
a delay in the construction of_cooling towers, that power

needs will be asserted as a basis for delay in the cons-

truction of the cooling towers, will be a part of the plant.

| .




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
2]

@ 22

23

".’ 24
Ace — Federal Repoiters, Inc.

25

~_ ’ .
Otherwise the plant and the cooling towers

wcgld be denied anyhow.

Therefore, without amendment or clarification,
the Board believes that it's implicit in the contention
as raised in this proceeding that power needs will be a paitA
of the considerations for thishearinc. |

The Board will endeavor to communicace with
the parties in some way.respecting the Petition by the
Attorney General of the State of New York. The reason
that the answer was given to ﬁhe request for en extension
of time was based upon informal advices from the Inter&ention
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board; that'once the Hearing
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board had issued any notice for
initiation of procedures in the proceeding, that thereafter
all matters relating £§ intervention would be dealt with
by the Hearing Atomic Safety and Licensing Board.

That will be confirmed; and if confirmed, an
order will be entered with reference to the Attorney General
of the Stace of New York.

~ Any other matters we can consider? 'Ahy

suggestion that we should set a time for a further

prehearing conference? Or shall that be subject to

negotiation among the parties and recommendations from
such discussions as they-may have?

MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, I would suggest that
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that be left td'the-parties in the first instance, with the
fufthef thoﬁght that the Board is always at liberty, by
conference telephone cali or otherwise, to inquire concerning
the status of the matter.

It may well be that along about October of 1973
it will be useful to haQe another meetiné; but I think it's
a little difficult to anticipate right'now the timing of
such a second prehearing conference.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, I think that after
the Final Environmental Statement and the original
Staff Safety Evaluation Report, any supplemént thereto,

after those have been issued, it might be profitable to have

a prehearing conference.

TAnything further?
‘(No RespOnsé)
If not, this special préhearing conference is now
concluded.
(Whereupon, at 4:05 p.m., the prehearing

conference was adjourned, subject to the call of the

Chairman.)







